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AUTUMN 2013 NEWSLETTER 
 
Dear Residents 
 
Here is an update of what we are trying to do for you, how you can get involved and what you can do for each 
other. 
 

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS 

We will repeat the Christmas Lights competition again this year with prizes as follows: 

 1
st
 Prize £50 

 2
nd

 Prize 20 

 3
rd

 Prize 10 

To qualify you MUST have your lights on during the period of Monday 16
th
 December to Tuesday 24

th
 December 

between at least 6.30pm – 10pm and you MUST be a member of TERA to be eligible for a prize.   

 

CHRISTMAS SOCIAL 

We have arranged to use the Naval Club again and this year the event will be on Friday 6
th

 December from 
7.30pm until 10pm.  We are organising some entertainment and a light buffet and look forward to seeing you 
there.  Tickets will be £7.00 for TERA members, £10.00 for non-members, £2.00 for children 2-12 regardless.   

Please put this date in your diary now and get your tickets available after 1
st
 November from  

 Nic Moore – 3 Elizabeth Way 

 Brian Smith – 16 Sunbury Way 

 

SNOOKER 

The singles competition is nearing a close and has been hailed a great success.  A big thank you to Steve 
Taylor for organising and hosting. 

 

MONOLITH  

Yippeee – its gone !!!  A long hard fight from first complaint in April 2009 through to demolition in August 2013.  
This is the last entry on this subject in the newsletter, promise. 

 

MOSQUE  

The travel plan which was a requirement before the mosque was supposed to open is still outstanding but is 
due to be agreed in the near future.  The excessive signage which is outside of planning permission is subject to 
an appeal and is with the Planning Inspectorate at Bristol.  The dome which was erected without planning 
permission and is subject to an enforcement notice is also with the Planning Inspectorate at Bristol and we await 
their decision.  Our complaint with regard to the way that Hounslow Council has dealt with this since the outset 
is still not resolved and is fuelled by the fact that we have recently discovered the Ahamaddiya Muslim 
Association invoiced our council for £11,957.50 in relation to the costs application at ASI House because they 
were not initially given planning permission without having to make the appeal. 

 

NOTICE BOARDS / COMMUNICATION 

Use of the noticeboards is going well.  TERA members are welcome to use the noticeboards for appropriate 
community messages.  This newsletter will be Emailed to all TERA members and then displayed on the 
noticeboards for those who do not have Email.  If you are a TERA member with Email and are not receiving 
information please send a message to tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com so that we can try to rectify this. 
 

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Please continue to be vigilant, and look out for your neighbours, especially on the run-up to Christmas.  Try to 
make your home look occupied even when it is empty. Consider timers on lights/radio. Lock 
doors/windows/sheds.  Close curtains and don’t have valuables on show.  Never advertise when you will be 
away on answerphone/email or social networking sites. 

 

20 MPH AREA 

We are petitioning to Hounslow Council for our estate to become a 20 mph area.  This will not involve 
humps/bumps or other impediments.   
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HOUNSLOW COUNCIL – PETITION TO BAN SPITTING 

If you want to sign this petition go to link below - deadline is 18
th
 December 

http://petitions.hounslow.gov.uk/banspitting/ 
 
OLD RAC SITE NEAR HANWORTH PARK HOUSE 
A logistics depot is due to be built on this site.  We are asking Hounslow Council to put a lorry ban (except for 
access) on Castle Way and Sunbury Way to ensure the additional traffic is routed behind the estate and to stop 
lorries parking in the roadway outside the petrol station because it makes the exit from Raleigh Way very 
dangerous. 
 

HOUNSLOW HIGHWAYS 
The lighting, footpaths and roadways in the area are all due to be improved during the next couple of years.  
The schedule of work is as below and is available to view on their website. 

Lighting 2013 – Sunbury, Castle, Blakewood, Queens Way, Shakespeare, Seymour 
Lighting 2014 – Elizabeth, Moat Side, Queens Avenue, Raleigh 
Lighting 2015 , 2016 & 2017- Nil 

 

Footpath 2013 – Shakespeare, Elizabeth, Moat Side, Castle 
Footpath 2014 – Seymour, Sunbury 
Footpath 2015 & 2016 - Nil 
Footpath 2017 – Queens Avenue 

We will take up the omission of Queens Way, Raleigh & Blakewood with Hounslow Highways 
 

Roadway 2013 & 2014 - Nil 
Roadway 2015 – Queens Avenue 
Roadway 2016 – Sunbury,Castle 
Roadway 2017 – Queens Way, Blakewood, Elizabeth, Seymour, Moat Side, Shakespeare 

We will take up the omission of Raleigh with Hounslow Highways 
 
SMITHFIELD MARKET 
Andy Brownlie at 12 Elizabeth Way often goes to the market and is offering to assist other TERA members in 
the purchase of meat orders and butchery. Please contact him directly if you want to hear more at 
andrew.brownlie@virgin.net  
 
PLANNING APPLICATION FOR FOOTBALL PITCHES 
We submitted 97 letters of objection to the proposed installation of seven five-a-side and three seven-a-side 
pitches with ancillary buildings on the other side of the A316 from Sunbury Way.  It is likely that there will be a 
public presentation of the plans in the next month or so and we will do our best to advise you of the date in 
advance.  It seems that Hounslow Council are minded to give this the go ahead despite local opposition on both 
sides of the A316. 
 
WORLD WAR 1 COMMEMORATION 4TH AUGUST 2014 
We would like to find a way of commemorating this important date on the estate.  So far suggestions have been 
the planting of poppies &/or a display throughout the estate of white candles in front gardens/footpaths to be 
extinguished at 11pm on the anniversary of the day that the war started.  Please let us have your suggestions.  
 

TUDOR ESTATE - A CARING COMMUNITY 

A big welcome to any new residents.  If you want to be a member of the residents association contact 
tudorestatehanworthpark@gmail.com or make contact with a committee member. 
 

Be proud to be a resident of one of the best places to live in the entire area.  Look out for your neighbours and 
respectful of their peace, quiet and privacy.  Drive at a sensible speed on the estate and be considerate with 
your parking and that of your visitors.   

Debbie Adye (Chair) 

Tudor Estate Residents Association 

October 2013 
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